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Recommendations 

Hon Penny Simmonds, Minister for Tertiary Education and Skills 

It is recommended that you: 

1. note that the Letter of Expectations is your opportunity to formally communicate your
expectations and priorities to Te Pūkenga’s Council and to guide strategic documents as
appropriate.

2. note that we have provided a draft high-level Letter of Expectations for you to provide feedback
on and add further content as required.

4. review the attached Letter of Expectations for Te Pūkenga and:

a. either indicate any changes you require us to make; OR

b. sign and send the attached Letter of Expectations to the Chair of Te Pūkenga once
you are happy with its content.

AGREE / DISAGREE 

5. agree that the Tertiary Education Commission proactively release this briefing, with appropriate
redactions, once the letter has been sent.

AGREE / DISAGREE 

Tim Fowler 

Chief Executive  
Tertiary Education Commission 

4 December 2023 
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18. Once you are happy with the LoE, it can be sent to the Chair of Te Pūkenga, Murray Strong. 
We recommend you meet with the Chair and Deputy Chair, Sue McCormack, shortly after you 
have sent the LoE to Te Pūkenga. This would be an opportunity to reinforce the expectations 
you have outlined in the LoE as well as deliver any other messages with regards to future 
performance.     

19. There is no time limit on this LoE, and it will remain in place until a new one is issued. The TEC 
will monitor Te Pūkenga's performance against the LoE.    
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